DRAFT

Proposal: Increasing Fiscal Support for NIMSS through NRSP-1 

Currently through NRSP-1 (Research Planning Using the Current Research Information System (CRIS)) the National Information Management Support System (NIMSS) is provided annual support in the amount of $32,500, which covers, in part, the cost of the system programmer. At the present time, support for NIMSS through NRSP-1 covers approximately 60% of the total programmer costs, although the programmer also serves as a system and database designer, in addition to providing daily customer assistance. Our proposal seeks to increase the annual fiscal support for NIMSS through the NRSP-1 budget from the current $32,500 to $50,000 or an increase of 17.5K. Increasing the commitment to NIMSS by 17.5K will cover approximately 80% of the current annual costs of retaining a full-time programmer for NIMSS.  (Currently the salary and benefit costs for the NIMSS programmer are approximately $50,000 although NERA has not incorporated office rental, server space or miscellaneous costs into the overall cost of the programmer position). Additionally, should it be necessary in the future to hire a programmer to continue this effort, the current market costs for programmers in the DC area are in excess of $62,500

Justification: NIMSS provides the State Agricultural Experiment Station system with a tool to manage the multi-state portfolio in a paperless environment. A recent survey of NIMSS users indicates broad support of the system. By way of background, NIMSS was developed by NERA, prior to being adopted by all of the directors and their respective regional research associations. The commitment from the directors to support NIMSS was covered by an off-the-top commitment of $32,500 for several years, prior to moving this obligation to NRSP-1. Funding for NIMSS has remained at this present level for over 5-years, with NERA finding funds from other extramural sources to be able to fully support the full time programmer position. Without a full time programmer, it is highly unlikely that the system could keep this activity updated and functional over the long-term. Managing and updating the NIMSS system with part-time programming support would result in less timely updating, and higher costs with less responsiveness. CSREES has indicated that One-Solution will work toward leveraging data collected in NIMSS for integration with current CSREES data sources to reduce and/or eliminate duplication in the data collection process. It has been suggested that NERA and/or the other regional associations can best maintain and update the NIMSS system at a minimal cost and should retain this activity as a core task. 

Recommendations and Action Item:

The NRSP-1 Technical Committee recommends revision of the NRSP-1 budget to incorporate a minimum $17.5K increase for NIMSS in FY08, bringing the level of support for NIMSS to $50,000 annually. This will require the revision of the currently approved 5-year NRSP-1 budget to reflect this increase of 17.5K. 

We suggest that this proposal be discussed with each of the regional association meetings in Lake Tahoe this fall, prior to voting at the Spring Association meetings on the NRSP budgets. 
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